California State University, San Bernardino CSUSB ScholarWorks

Friday Bulletin CSUSB Archives

8-18-1995

August 18 1995

Friday Bulletin

Follow this and additional works at: http://scholarworks.lib.csusb.edu/fridaybulletin

Recommended Citation

Friday Bulletin, "August 18 1995" (1995). *Friday Bulletin*. Paper 1041. http://scholarworks.lib.csusb.edu/fridaybulletin/1041

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the CSUSB Archives at CSUSB ScholarWorks. It has been accepted for inclusion in Friday Bulletin by an authorized administrator of CSUSB ScholarWorks. For more information, please contact scholarworks@csusb.edu.

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, SAN BERNARDINO

THE FRIDAY BULLETIN

AUGUST 18, 1995

POLI SCI PROFESSOR SEALS EDUCATIONAL PACT WITH WEST BANK SCHOOL

An agreement for international academic cooperation between Birzeit University, located north of the Palestinian town of Ramallah, and CSUSB has been signed and now will propel faculty, student and research exchanges.

Finalized by political science professor Ralph Salmi last month, the agreement was conceived when Dr. Gabriel Baramki, minister of higher education in the Palestinian Authority, visited Cal State two years ago.

AUGUST 23, 30 CONCERTS

Several CSU schools have wanted to form a consortium that will afford their students the chance to study at West Bank universities.

"This linkage agreement," says Ellen Gruenbaum, acting dean for the university's School of Social and Behavioral Sciences, "is the first step toward pursuing several educational and research opportunities." Gruenbaum and Salmi met with CSU system schools Long Beach, Cal Poly Pomona, Dominguez Hills and

Fullerton to talk about such a consortium before the Birzeit trip.

"Birzeit University is an absolutely spectacular campus," Salmi says, "with most of the classrooms looking out over the valley below."

For two straight years Salmi has coached award-winning CSUSB Model Arab League student teams. Last year the team represented Palestine in competition and this past spring the team represented Sudan

ATHLETICS APPOINTS ASSISTANT A.D., TENNIS COACH



Todd Markel

LCR, SOCIETY WILL WRAP UP SERIES

Some of today's best pop hits and yesterday's hits laced with Latin rhythms will be featured when The LCR Band and The Latin Society close the university's 1995 Summer Entertainment Series.

LCR's Aug. 23 appearance is the group's second ever at Cal State, the first coming two years ago when it played oldies and a few country hits. This year the focus is top tunes from the '90s.

Dodger Stadium, Disneyland and several festivals are among the venues LCR has played over its 16-year history. The band's ability to play different styles of music has become one of its trademarks.

Tradition being what it is, The Latin Society closes the series Aug. 30. Like LCR, The Latin Society has had a long history. For more than 20 years the band has been playing around the Inland Empire at banquets, weddings and outdoor shows with its usual upbeat, spiced-up sound.

Every year the band draws one of the series' largest crowds. Both LCR and The Latin Society are expected to supply listeners with plenty of good dance music.

The concerts are free, begin at 7 p.m. and will be held outdoors on the Lower Commons Plaza. For more information call the series hotline at Ext. 7053.





The LCR Band

Todd Markel, the former University of Tennessee at Chattanooga chief compliance and eligibility officer, is now the assistant director of athletics at Cal State, and former Cal Poly, Pomona assistant coach, Tracey Prince, the university's new tennis coach.

Markel is filling the position vacated by Nancy Simpson. now the university's athletic director. Besides his Division I experience with the University of Tennessee at Chattanooga, Markel also worked in compliance, game management and fundraising at Florida State University and the University of Delaware.

His M.S. in athletic administration and physical education comes from Florida State, and his B.S. in physical education from the University of Delaware.

Markel's job at CSUSB will include supervision of compliance, eligibility and scholarships. The summer sports camp program also will fall under his direction.

Women's tennis, a new sport this year in the Cal State athletic program lineup, will be coached by Tracey Prince.

She has been an assistant coach at Cal Poly, Pomona for three years and was a teaching professional at the Claremont Club when she signed with Cal State. Cal Poly won two national championships during Prince's years as an assistant.

Also a coach for a European team at one time, Prince was a key player at Foothill College and Butte College while in school. The Cal State post is the first head coaching spot for the UC Santa Barbara graduate, who is finishing her master's at Cal Poly.

CHOIR TO START REHEARSALS

The newly formed Inland Empire-CSUSB Symphonic Choir will begin rehearsals on Saturday, Sept. 9 with a workshop from 10 a.m.-1 p.m. in the Recital Hall. The purpose of the workshop is to inform singers about rehearsal procedures and correct singing practices, as well as provide an opportunity for the singers to get to know one another.

Membership is open to anyone in the Inland Empire, from high school juniors to senior citizens, and no auditions are required at this time. A minimal fee of \$15 will be charged for non-enrolled participants. Call the Music Dept. at Ext. 5859 for more details.

A NOTE FROM HUMAN RESOURCES



Raging Waters tickets are still available in the Human Resources Department.

Adult tickets, good on any day except weekends through the month of August, are \$12,99. Or pay \$14.99 for tickets good on any day in August, including weekends. Children's tickets are \$9.99 for ages 4-10. Children 3 and under are free. Raging Waters is open daily through Sept. 17.

And watch for Disneyland VIP tickets, which may be available Sept. 5-Oct. 8. All tickets should be paid for with cash. For more information on Raging Waters or Disneyland passes, call Jenny Casillas at Ext. 5138.

FACULTY AWARDED TENURE, PROMOTION FOR COMING SCHOOL YEAR

Congratulations to the following faculty recently granted tenure and/or promotions. The list is provided by Academic Personnel.

TENURE AWARDED

Sara Boeh, Physical Education Kamvar Farahbod, Information and Decision Sciences Cheryl Fischer, Advanced Studies Joan Fryxell, Geological Sciences Jeffrey Hackel, Geography Fred Hebein, Marketing Kevin Lamude, Communication Studies Frank Lin, Information and Decision Sciences Joseph Lovett, Health Science Nancy Mary, Social Work Sanders McDougall, Psychology Sara McGill, Geological Sciences Donna McMahon, Foreign Languages Marilyn McShane, Criminal Justice Eric Nilsson, Economics Renee Pigeon, English Ted Ruml, English John Scribner, Accounting and Finance Victoria Seitz, Marketing Wendy Smith, English Joel Stein, Mathematics John Tate, Chemistry Art Townley, Advanced Studies James Brian Watts, Public Administration Curtis Westbrook, Accounting and Finance Janet Woerner, Elementary/Bilingual Education

PROMOTION AWARDED

Salaam Yousif, English Jenny Zorn, Geography

Sara Boeh, Physical Education James Brown, English Juan Delgado, English Harold Dyck, Information and Decision Sciences Kamvar Farahbod, Information and Decision Sciences Jeffrey Hackel, Geography Linvol Henry, Accounting and Finance Sung-Kyoo Huh, Accounting and Finance Todd Jennings, Elementary/Bilingual Education Les Kong, Library Janet Kottke, Psychology Nancy Mary, Social Work Sara McGill, Geological Sciences Marilyn McShane, Criminal Justice Eric Nilsson, Economics Philip Page, English Kathryn Reilly, Advanced Studies Terry Rizzo, Physical Education Pedro Santoni, History Victoria Seitz, Marketing Wendy Smith, English Joel Stein, Mathematics John Tate, Chemistry Javier Torner, Physics Mayo Toruno, Economics Art Townley, Advanced Studies Timothy Usher, Physics Janet Woerner, Elementary/Bilingual Education Salaam Yousif, English Jenny Zorn, Geography

THE BULLETIN BOARD



SWIMMING, TRIMMING, OPEN GYM-ING

The university's new pool, new weight room and old gym are open for use by staff, faculty and students.

Swimming pool hours run Mon.-Fri., 10:30 a.m.-2 p.m., and 5-7 p.m., and Saturday, noon-3 p.m. HPE B09 is where you will find the fitness and weight facility open Mon.-Fri., 11 a.m.-1:30 p.m. and 3:30-6:30 p.m. Open gym hours in PE-100 are Mon.-Thurs., 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m. and 6-8 p.m., and Friday, 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m. Call Ext. 5235 for questions about facility rules or ID entry policy.

RIGHT FRIENDS, RIGHT FOOD

Eat lunch with your friends. Have fun. Lose weight. With the success of the Weight-Watchers-At-Work-Program, it is now gearing up for another 10-week session. Why not join them? The group meets on campus at lunchtime. Call Karen at Ext. 3018 for the scoop.

CALENDAR

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 23

Music

LCR Band plays hits from the '90s. 7 p.m., Lower Commons Plaza. Free. Ext. 7053.

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 30

Music.
Oldies and
contemporary
hits by The
Latin Society.
7 p.m., Lower
Commons
Plaza. Free. Ext.
7053.





HONORS

Luis S. Gonzalez (Music) has been selected to the board of directors of the California Music Educators Association for the 1995-96 academic year. His responsibilities will include coordination of activities with the California Band Directors Association and coordination of clinics/concerts at the CMEA conference in February.

Jan M. Mack (Chemistry) has received a California State Employee Safety Commendation for outstanding achievement and dedication toward a safer working environment.

PERSONNEL

Full-time, permanent
S. Nikki Lal
Human Resources Assistant
Human Resources Department
Ext. 5138, SH-110

THE FRIDAY BULLETIN

is a biweekly newsletter published for administrators, faculty and staff of California State University, San Bernardino. Next issue: Friday, Sept. 1. Items for publication should be submitted in writing by 5 p.m., Tuesday, Aug. 22 to:

Sam Romero, Editor Public Affairs, AD-121 CSUSB 5500 University Parkway San Bernardino, CA 92407-2397 (909) 880-5007 Fax (909) 880-7043 Vol. 30, No. 16